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COMMISSION 
CLERK 

7/15/2011 

Ann Cole 
Commission Clerk 
Office of Commission Clerk 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Blvd. 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

Dear Ms. Cole: 

Attached please Orlando Utilities Commission’s (OUC) responses to StafPs Third Data 
Request regarding the 2011 l’en-Ye,w Site Plan (TYSP). The responses to the Third 
Data Request were prepared by Black & Veatch on behalf of OUC. 

Should you have any other questions regarding the attached responses or OUCs 2011 
TYSP, please do not hesitate to contact me at (913) 458-7134. 

Very truly yours, 
BLACK & VEATCH CORPORATION 

Bradley Kushner 
Manager 

Attachment 



Orlando Utilities Commission’s Responses to the 
Florida Public Service Commission’s Tlhird Data Request 
Submitted July 15,2011 

1. Please provide a status update of all planned Renewable Energy facilities in 
terms of scheduled constructiori dates, upcoming and achieved milestones, 
and any other notable progress,lalterations towards their completions. 

Response to Ouestion No. 1: 

The Harmony hybrid biomass project is still anticipated to begin commercial 
operations in 2013. A letter of extension has been signed through the end of 
2011. 
OUC is still in negotiations regarding the Gainesville Renewable Energy Center. 
Construction activities for the project have begun, and the project is currently 
planned for commercial operation in 2014. 
Construction of the Orange County landfill gas project is complete, and the 
project is currently in the testing phase. The project is anticipated to begin 
commercial operations in 2011. 
The power purchase agreement (PPA) for the Port Charlotte landfill gas project 
has been signed. The project is currently in the commissioning phase. The 
project is anticipated to begin commercial operation in 2012. 
Negotiations are currently on hold for the Holopaw landfill gas project. 
Negotiations are currently on hold for the Orlando Municipal Solid Waste 
Gasification Project. 
The solar project a t  the Stantor1 Energy Center is scheduled to come on-line by 
the end of 2011. 

2. Please list all planned Renewable Energy Contracts and/or facilities that have 
been cancelled, withdrawn, or delayed since the filing of the 2010 Ten-Year 
Site Plan. As part of this response, explain or describe the reason(s) for the 
change in status of each. 

Resoonse to 0 .uestion No. 2: 

OUC has had no Renewable Energy Contracts or facilities that have been cancelled, 
withdrawn, or delayed since the filing of the 2010 Ten-Year Site Plan. 


